Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council Minutes

October 28, 2009

7-9 PM

Call to Order:  The Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council meeting was held at Salk Middle School, 6411 North Alberta Street, Spokane, WA on October 28, 2009.  The meeting convened at 7 PM, Chair Denise Smart presiding, and Claire Steigleder, Secretary.

Members in attendance: 51 members with 3 new members, 7 guests.

Approval of minutes:  Claudette Ganger moved to approve the minutes of the September 23, 2009 meeting and Shawn Wilson seconded.  The motion was carried. 

Guest Speakers: There were seven guest presenters representing five different issues.  They presented in the following order:

1.     District 81 Gregory Brown, et al, discussed plans to build practice fields for North Central High School on property owned by the school district in the Pacific Park area. 

2.     Spokane Fire Chief, Bobby Williams, presented information about the $33 million bond issue on the November 3rd ballot. He used slides and a six minute video to illustrate the elements of the bond issue.

3.     Kai Huschke of Envision Spokane and Kathy Miotke of the Five Mile Prairie Neighborhood made a presentation on the genesis and elements of the Prop 4 issue on the November 3rd ballot.  Michael Cathcart, representing Save our Spokane, offered opposing views of Envision Spokane. 

4.     Spokane Preservation Advocates representative Dave Shockley, introduced his organization and used a Power Point presentation to show successful preservation projects in Spokane.*

5.     Jim Bakke, the North Indian Trail Neighborhood Council  representative to the Neighborhood Assembly, described the process of creating a Neighborhood Plan . 

Old Business:  Denise Smart gave a brief update on the Little League proposed baseball complex within the South Indian Trail Neighborhood and other parcels of land under consideration for Little League fields. The Parks Board has invited Denise to a Lands Use meeting on this issue. 

COPS Northwest Volunteer, Gene Rayman, gave his monthly report.  He told the group that the person who provided the data for the monthly report passed away in early September and has not been replaced. Consequently, he was unable to provide data for the time being. He warned of recent thefts of vehicles left vacant while warming.  He reminded the group that 1) it is illegal and you may be ticketed even if the vehicle is stolen 2) you may be found liable if the vehicle is involved in an accident or a crime and 3) your insurance may deny coverage if there is damage to your vehicle or to another. 

Claudette Ganger asked for volunteers to sign a letter to City Council regarding the land swap with Fairmont Memorial and Joe Albi Stadium that fell through.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Karen Malone has set up a checking account for the Neighborhood Council at U. S. Bank located inside Albertsons on Indian Trail Road.  The amount in the account as of October 28 was $458.93.  Donations collected at the October 28 meeting were $57.50.  After a report by Karen comparing the cost of a post office box versus using the treasurer’s home address for the checking account, the Council decided to use the treasurer’s address on the checks. 

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:10 P.M. The next meeting will be November 5th at Salk Middle School at 7 P.M. 

Minutes compiled by Claire Steigleder, Secretary. 

*Spokane Preservation Advocates        

  www.spokanepreservation.org

P.O. Box 785 

Spokane, WA 99210

509-344-1065             

